University Staff Council Minutes

              Approved

1. Jack Schiller called the July 15, 2008 meeting to order at 2:50 PM, after the Employee of the Year reception.

2. The following members were present and welcomed.    
Members in attendance were:

	Council Member         Term
	Category
	Present
	Meetings Held Since Appointment
	Meetings Attended Since Appointment

	Banks, Carla                  2010
	4
	Y
	3
	1

	Behrens, Jon                  2010
	1
	N
	3
	1

	Cochran, Montana          2010
	4
	N
	3
	1

	Giard, Carol                   2010
	6
	Y
	3
	2

	Haugen, Chance (Tres.)     2010
	1
	Y
	3
	3

	Johnson, Sidnye             2009
	3
	Y
	14
	11

	Kimsey, Karl                   2010
	3
	N
	3
	2

	Odell, Meri Lyn               2009
	1
	Y
	11
	10

	Payne, Mendy (Vice Pres.)    2009
	4
	Y
	11
	9

	Porter, Andrea               2009
	5
	N
	14
	11

	Pranglin, Roxie               2009
	1
	Y
	14
	13

	Randall, Robert              2010
	7
	N
	3
	2

	Schiller, Jack (Pres.)          2009
	7
	Y
	24
	18

	Seymour, Max (Past Pres.)   2008
	1
	Y
	39
	34

	Sparks, Carrah               2010
	5
	N
	3
	1

	Womble, Lynsee (Sec.)      2010
	5
	Y
	3
	2


       II.
     Approve Minutes:
· Roxie moved to accept May minutes, Meri Lyn 2nd, motion passed. 
· Sidnye moved to accept June minutes, Roxie 2nd, motion passed. 

III. Treasurer’s Report:
· Chance told us that $3000 has been moved to the operations budget.
· Jack mentioned that this will take us to August 31, 2008. 
IV. Old Business:
· Employee of the Month 

· Roxie has tentatively scheduled the next Employee of the Month reception for July 29, 2008 at 3:30.  She has not talked to the winner’s supervisor yet so the date may change.  She will let us know who won and when the reception is soon. 

· We had a flood of nominees this month and Roxie attributed this to a reminder e-mail that she sent out to staff members.  In the past we have held the nominations for 3 months.  Should we continue to hold nominations over to next month?  

· Summer Chillin

· Sidnye and Chance suggested that we send a coupon online through e-mail instead of printing cards to hand out.  The only drawback would be that people may try to use it over and over.  A solution is to have a list for Aramark to check off once the staff member has used the coupon.  Last year we spent $130 to print cards and only 40-50% of the cards are used each year.  

· People in the Physical Plant don’t use their e-mails regularly so Jack suggested that he would disseminate flyers to each department or announce it at the monthly Safety meeting (July 29). 

· Sidnye said that we paid $1.35/scoop the last two years.  Chance suggested that we spend $1.40/scoop or less this year. 

· We might do this the first two weeks in August.  Chance will get a list of staff members for Aramark.  Jack needs flyers for the safety meeting.  Lynsee and Meri Lyn offered to help Sidnye. 

· Blood Drive 

· June Blood Drive went well.  Next blood drive is July 29-30 (Badges and Boots). 

· We have learned that outside entities cannot park on pedestrian mall, including the Blood Mobile. 

· Chance said that $42 was donated to gold cards last month. 

· Texas Caring for Texans

· Roxie has taken care of the paperwork and photos.  Max took care of the menu. 

· August 12, 2008 – 11:00AM reception, 12:00PM ceremony, FAC

· Staff Council please help clean up – 30 min. at most 

· Jack will e-mail us to remind us and Max will send us flyers so we can hang them in our offices. 

· Operation Budget and Tuition Assistance

· Jack met with Gary Barnes and Gary was receptive. 

· Chance made a list of our yearly expenditures – we spend around $8700. 

· Gary said to prepare two letters – one for the operations budget (Jack said that we will ask for $10,000) and one for Tuition Assistance (Gary said not to worry about Fall 2008). 

· Gary wants us to prepare graphs looking at our Tuition Assistance with a cover letter explaining our concerns.  He will take it to Dr. O’Brien to see what his intent is (set a certain number of people that we help or let everybody get money). 

· Chance looked to see where we can cut money from the budget – we will discuss this at next meeting.
V. New Business
· Committee Sign-up – Mendy has an updated list from the last meeting and will bring it next month. 
· Homecoming – Jack went to a Homecoming meeting recently and they need help selling T-shirts.  Do we want to help sell shirts?
VI. Other Business – None
ADJOURNMENT:

Meri Lyn made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Sidnye 2nd, motion passed. 
Next meeting:  August 19, 2008, 2:00 PM, JBK Room 11
Submitted by Lynsee Womble

